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We have already experienced plenty of success as 

we begin the New Year with some fantastic victories 

on both a local and national stage including football, 

netball, cross country and a tremendous debut from 

our hockey boys. Please read on to discover the 

many highlights of the last half term and also find out 

what is to come over the next term as we wrap up 

the Winter season. 

 

Away from the sports field we have been extremely 

busy with the GCSE, BTEC and A-Level examinations 

and students have been preparing for our practical 

assessments taking place in the next couple of 

months. Our students are working extremely hard in 

the lead up to the exams and I am sure they will get 

the grades they deserve. 

 

I hope you enjoy reading the newest installment of 

our PE newsletter and, in particular seeing the 

students excel in a wide variety of activities and 

sports. Thank you as always to the incredible 

dedication and effort that Team PE put in to making 

sport here at Rossett School truly amazing, day in day 

out. 

 

Finally, we would like to offer our congratulations to 

Mr O’Sullivan who returned from a brief paternity 

leave following the safe arrival of his son. 

 

 

 

Miss K Fairbairn 

Acting Head of PE 

 

 

Congratulations to Ms 

Schofield from Finance for 

completing her 100th Park Run 

and also Miss Rowe (PE – 

below) who received the 

award for Harrogate Harriers 

cross country runner of the 

year. 

 

Congratulations also to 

George Couttie who has 

been selected to run for 

North Yorkshire at the English 

School Cross Country 

Championships in March. 

George is currently 10th in his 

age group in the PECO. 

league. 

Rossett Staff will 

be taking on the 

U18 Girls’ Netball 

Team to raise 

money for Comic 

Relief on  

Wednesday 11th 

March. 

 

This will take place 

in the Sports Hall 

at early lunch. 

Entry to the Sports Hall 

will be a voluntary 

donation of 50p. 

 

Come with your 

friends and cheer on 

your favourite team! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Year 7 

Boys’ C Team 

played KJS 

winning 4-1 in a 

very well 

fought game. 

Goals from 

Hollywood, 

Liddiard and 

Chase x2. 

POM- Oxtoby. 

The Year 7 Boys’ C & 

D Teams played 

matches against St 

Aidan’s where the 

students showed 

some great team 

work, skills and 

resilience. All 

students were a 

credit to Rossett. 

 

 

The Girls’ 

Football Team 

played in a 

triangular 

competition 

against 

Boroughbridge 

and St John 

Fisher. The girls 

showed some 

great play and 

determination. 

The Girls’ Netball  

Team played 

Ripon Outwood. 

The A team 

came away with 

a close but well-

deserved win of 

5-4 and the B 

team narrowly 

missed out with 

a hotly-

contested 4-2 

loss. 

Our Year 11 Boys are through to the semi- 

final of the North Yorkshire Schools County 

Cup. The boys came out victorious, winning 

5-4 on penalties after a hard fought 3-3 draw 

at full time. 

The Year 10 Boys’ 

came out 4-2 

winners in a great 

game against KJS.  

 

It was amazing to 

see both the 

dedication and 

enthusiasm from this 

team. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                                
 

After our inter-form competitions, all of our KS3 students have 

had the opportunity to pick a mixed sport to promote higher 

participation levels. Students have enjoyed taking part in sports 

such as dodgeball, badminton, football, hockey and 

trampolining.  

 

 
 

WATCH THIS SPACE… for a KS3 

Trampolining club at lunchtime 

or after school. 
 

The KS3 PE groups this week have been 

involved in rugby, hockey and netball inter- 

form fixtures.  

THE RESULTS: 

Year 7 

1st RSN- 21 points 

2nd RHF- 20 points 

3rd SLG- 18 points 

 

Year 8 

1st VPG- 27 points 

2nd MET- 18 points 

3rd GRF- 17 points 
 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

Hockey- 

Leeds Adel HC 

Harrogate HC 

 

Netball- 

Phoenix  

Ripon Rockets 

YMCA 

Leeds Athletic 

Halos 

Hilites 

 

Football- 

Harrogate Railway 

Harrogate Town  

Beckwithshaw 

Pannal Sports 

Wetherby  

Nidderdale  

Scotton scorchers  

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Cricket:  

Bilton CC 

North Leeds CC 

 

Rugby- 

Harrogate 

Moortown 

Roundhegians 

 

Basketball- 

Harrogate Raiders 

Leeds Tigers 

 

Running club- 

Harrogate Harriers 

Valley Striders Leeds 

Abbey Runners 
 

Katherine Bucknell is currently cycling in 

the West Riding Track League and has 

come away with trophies for the 

freewheel category races. 

Well done, Katherine! 

The U14 Boys’ 

Hockey Team 

played their first 

match against 

Queen 

Ethelburga’s 

winning 2-0. 

All boys played really well and the team showed great 

potential in their first match together. Special mention 

goes to Charlie Lumsden who received Player of the 

Match for his great attacking moves and his brilliant 

goal. 



 

 

 

 

FOLLOW US ON 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PE SUPERSTAR 
For this Half Term 

Jenny Crossley 
 

Our Rossett PE Superstar for this half term is Jenny Crossley in Year 7. 

Jenny has been a regular member of football club each Wednesday and captains 

the football teams in school, as well as playing for Knaresborough Celtic. She is an 

exceptional learner in PE and is a fantastic representative of PE at Rossett School. 

 

 

Rossett hosted the 

Harrogate and 

Craven schools Year 7 

Girls’ 5-a-side 

tournament where 

Rossett were 

unbeaten, winning all 

their games. 

 

The Year 7s then 

represented the 

district in the North 

Yorkshire competition, 

hosted at Rossett 

where they beat the 

Scarborough area 

winners Scalby 3-1, 

and then the York 

area winners 2-1. 

 

 

The team went on to 

represent the county in 

the North of England 

Championships at 

Soccarena in Durham 

against other counties 

from South Yorkshire 

across to Cumbria and to 

the North of Newcastle. 

Although the girls did not 

win the tournament, they 

played very well in a 

competition with very 

high standards. It was a 

brilliant experience and 

the girls really did the 

school and the county 

proud. 

 
Written by Mr Sweetman 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rossett PE Department is on Twitter and Instagram! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

    @rossettpe 
 

 

 

 

 
 

Follow us to keep up to date with weekly fixtures, team sheets, results and achievements. 

 

If you are interested in joining any of the clubs, please ask your PE Teacher or come to the PE 

Office at break or lunchtime. 

 

To play in after school fixtures, you will need to complete a consent form which you can get 

from the PE Office. 

 

You can get a late bus pass (4.30pm) from Student Reception if you have an after-school club. 


